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The light shines in the 

darkness and the darkness 

has not overcome it. 

John 1:5 
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Ash Wednesday  

Indoor Services for up to 25 people will be held on Ash Wednesday, February 17, 2021 at NOON 

and in the evening. Evening services will be at 6:00 and if that service fills up, again at 7:00. 

Please sign up. Remember, only sign up for the 7:00 service if the 6:00 p.m. is full. There will 

also be a home devotion for Ash Wednesday sent to each home.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

Holden Evening Prayer  with Worship Drama Videos 

Each Wednesday during Lent beginning February 24, the  

Holden Evening Prayer service will be sent to you with a new 

ñdramatic sermonò inserted each week (see article). These  

services were recorded including the virtual choir joining on 

the responses to help you in your worship. They are excellent  

opportunities to be in worship, alone or with loved ones.   

 

 

 

Sunday mornings in Lent 

Each Sunday you will be sent a recorded Lenten Worship service.  

In-person worship will also be offered each Sunday, either inside  

(2nd and 4th Sundays), or outside (1st and 3rd Sundays). 

 

 

 

 

Lenten Devotion Book 

Once again members of this community have offered their own reflections on scripture passages 

related to Holden Evening Prayer. What does it mean to lift up our prayers as incense? What 

does it bring to mind to pray for all nations? These devotions are available in print by contacting 

the church office and will be emailed as well, each day.  
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GATHERING ONLINE THROUGH ZOOM 
A new Zoom Schedule is sent out every Monday morning in an e-news. To access a Zoom  
meeting by video you will need to use a laptop computer, tablet, smartphone or a desktop computer 
that has a camera and microphone added.  
 
You can also access the meeting by dialing in by phone (either mobile or land line). The phone  
number and Meeting ID is listed next to each event. Please enter the meeting ID when prompted. 
 
If you have any other questions, please contact Sandra Holland at 803-269-9659 
or sholland@salutheran.com who will be happy to help you get connected. 
 
Regular Weekly Zoom Gatherings: 

Sunday 
Adult Sunday SchoolððZoom into the Bible led by Trent Shealy and Pastor Trump 
9:00 a.m.  when outdoor worship services are held (1st & 3rd Sundays); 9:45 a.m. when we worship 
indoors (2nd & 4th Sundays). A time of sharing and exploring the Bible.  Each week we examine the 
lessons for THAT SUNDAY, making your worship experience that much richer.  

 

Childrenôs Sunday School Classes - meeting on 2nd & 4th Sundays only 

9:00 a.m.ðSunday School for Preschoolð2nd Graders 
9:45 a.m.ðSunday School for 3rdð6th Graders 

Monday 

8:30 p.mðYoga  Vicky Henderson and Linda Anderson lead a weekly yoga class for all levels.  

 

Tuesday 

7:00 p.m.ðYoda Rules  (February 23) 

7:15 p.m.ð Pajama Time with Church Friends (Toddlersð6th graders) 

 

Wednesday 

6:00 p.m.ðBible Study with Pastor Trump 

 

 

mailto:sholland@salutheran.com
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A WORD FROM PASTOR TRUMP 
We could not have imagined, a year ago, that we will still be dealing with the 

ramifications of the Covid pandemic through another Lent and Easter.  It has 

certainly had an affect on this community.  Just as Covid hit, we were unveiling 

our new ñVisionò that stated, ñWhere everyone has a place at the table.ò What 

does that mean when we can no longer sit at a table together, or gather as we 

would like around Godôs table? The good news is that we have found ways to be 

in community, and to partake of word and sacrament. Hopefully as the months progress we will 

gradually return to fuller fellowship with one another. 

 

I cannot stress enough the importance for each of us to reach out to others in any way possible. 

We must not assume that others have a support system in place. They may not. Maybe it is  

someone who lives alone? Could it be an older member of this community who can hardly leave 

the house?  What can you do to safely minister and care for others? 

 

We have also seen this community hurt by the same political viruses that have hurt our nation. 

People are angry at one another.  People donôt know who to trust, and many want to believe the 

truths that are not truths but that have been told to them over and over again. Let us pray for our 

nation.  Let us not have this community harmed by feelings and attitudes toward those who  

disagree with us. Instead, may we listen?  

 

Thank you for the ways you are seeking to be the church in difficult times.  

 

Peace, 

Pastor Trump 
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A confession about donations to my church: 
I didnôt always return my pledge card. I had good intentions, but  

I would forget about it. There were times that I would find  

the pledge card in a stack of papers in January and assume it  

was too late to submit it. So, I would throw away the pledge card.  

I knew I would donate to the church regardless, so it didnôt seem necessary. 

 

What I didnôt stop to consider is that SALC needed to know how much I, and the rest of the  

congregation, planned to donate in order to create a budget and determine ministry expenses.  

I also didnôt realize that it was never too late to make a financial commitment to my church.  

I could have returned the pledge card, sent an email to Sharon Berger or pledged online once  

I realized my oversight. 

 

My other confession is that my donations before I began giving online werenôt always consistent.  

 would forget my checkbook or miss church; thus, my donation wasnôt made that week. When the  

church began promoting online options for giving, I knew that was my best avenue for following  

through on my good intentions. Now, I donôt have to remember to write a check each week or  

month.  More importantly, I am making contributions to support the ministry of my church on a  

regular basis.  

 

I write this óconfessionô in the hopes that if you relate to my story, you also realize the importance  

of letting the church know how much you intend to contribute to the church over the coming year. I 

also write this to share how online giving has helped me fulfill my responsibility as a Christian, to  

give back in a consistent manner. 

 

ðBeth Hutchison 

Automatic Giving: AUTOMATIC giving from a bank account is so wonderful for the church, 
easy and safe for you, and an easy way to be very faithful in your giving.  By giving online you are 
making your giving a priority.  Remember you can change it with a phone call to the church or 
to your bank.  This form of  giving is quite frankly critical as the church moves forward in the new 
year and into an uncertain and interesting future. Going forward, you will be able to see your 
giving history (beginning with the date the account was set up), schedule other transactions, 
and make changes as needed to your account. 

Steps for giving online:       

¶ Log onto salutheran.com      

¶ Select GIVE at the upper right 

¶ Click the GIVE ONLINE button on the 

right 

¶ Create a profile 

 email 

 name, address, password 

 choose donation type/amount 

¶ Choose and account 

 checking 

 savings 

 debit or credit card 



FINANCE: 2020 YEAR END REPORT 

OFFERING ENVELOPES 

If you give your offering to St. Andrew's regularly by using the online access and are still receiving offering 
envelopes, please let us know if you'd like to save the church some money by canceling your envelopes. Please 
contact the church office with this request. 

St Andrew Lutheran Church

Statement of Income and Expense

December of Fiscal Year 2020

Fund:  01 - General

December 2020 YTD 2020 YTD

Actual
Actual with 

PPP loan

Actual without 

PPP loan

Current and Benevolence Giving 48,414.84$      453,813.97$ 453,813.97$   

Expenses 44,426.97$      442,176.21$ 498,248.71$   

Expenses under (over) Giving 3,987.87$        11,637.76$    (44,434.74)$    

Current and Benevolence Giving 48,414.84$      453,813.97$   

Budget 44,787.72$      539,127.42$   

Giving (under) over Budget 3,627.12$        (85,313.45)$    

Debt Retirement Fund Balance as of 1/1/2020 15,103.64$      

Funds received in 2020 35,029.50$      

Thrivent Principal Payments in 2020 (30,793.85)$    

Thrivent Interest Payments in 2020 (1,838.47)$       

Current Debt Retirement Fund Balance 17,500.82$      

Outstanding Thrivent Loan Balance as of 1/1/20 72,126.44

Principal Payments in 2020 (30,793.85)

Current Outstanding Thrivent Loan Balance 41,332.59

The principal and interest payments on the Thrivent loan are paid from

            the Debt Retirement Fund and are not part of the Budget
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COUNCIL MINUTES 
St. Andrewôs Lutheran Church 
Council meeting 
January 14, 2021 
7:00PM 
 
Opening 

¶ Curtis Amick called the meeting to order; Council met via Zoom. 

¶ Council approved the minutes of the Dec. 17, 2020, council meeting as written. 

¶ Council approved the agenda. 
¶ Paul Osmundson shared a devotion. 
 
Presidentôs Report 
 
Curtis discussed council assignments for 2021. Council members were assigned meetings to give  
devotions, with John Trump volunteering to handle devotions for the December 2021 meeting. 
 
Curtis discussed the process for depositing the offerings made each Sunday. Previously, council 
members rotated handling those responsibilities. But with more church members submitting  
offerings online or by mail, the number of offerings given during worship services is shrinking.  
Curtis said a new process for depositing those offerings will be developed. Meanwhile, he will  
handle that responsibility in January and possibly a few Sundays in February. 
 
Pastorôs Report and Deaconôs Report 
 
The Pastorôs Report and Deaconôs Report were approved. 
 
Sandra said the process for compiling the Lenten devotional books has started. This year, the  
devotions will be based on the Holden Evening Prayer service, with phrases from that service. 
 
Team reports 
 
Tom Henry said the stewardship team had discussed the end-of-year financials. The church made 
its budget, but was aided by a $44,000 PPE loan. While itôs now considered a loan, it will become a 
grant once all the paperwork is done. 
 
Tom also talked about ideas for informing the Congregation about ongoing activities in the church. 
With the pandemic, many members may believe thereôs not a lot happening. Thatôs not true. He 
suggested improving that understanding by asking individuals who are participating in activities to 
share their experiences. The stories could be just a few paragraphs. 
 
The stewardship team also is discussing how to thank church members for their gifts and  
communicate how the money is being spent. 
 
Unfinished business 
 
Pastor Trump urged all teams to constantly focus on the churchôs new Vision Statement. Each team 
should ask how it can help the church achieve the goals and objectives. 
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New Business 
 
For three years, the church has distributed its Christmas and Easter offerings to the Lutheran 
Campus Ministry at USC and the Love One Another Campaign. The campus ministry has  
received $1,000 and the remainder went to Love One Another Campaign, for a total of $5,756. 
 
The Love One Another Campaign has ended. 
 
Curtis motioned that this year, $1,000 go to the Lutheran Campus Ministry at USC, up to $1,000 
to the Virginia Wingard United Methodist Church Food Campaign, and the remainder go to the 
churchôs current and benevolence account. Robbie Derrick seconded the motion, which passed 
unanimously. 
 
Pastor Trump adjourned with prayer concerns. 
 
 
Minutes submitted Jan. 26, 2021 
Paul Osmundson 
 
 

GOOD NEWS  
FOR  

NICHOLAS SHUMATE!  
(bad news for us) 
Nicholas has accepted a position as Director of Music at 
Washington Street United Methodist Church in  
downtown Columbia. This is an excellent opportunity for 
him, one that he truly cannot turn down. We here at St. 
Andrewôs have been blessed to have his choral  
leadership for six years. Please take time to thank him 
(nshumate@salutheran.com) for his work and  wish him 
well in this new opportunity. 

mailto:nshumate@salutheran.com
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Friends & Relatives 
Z Corbett Anderson, nephew of Amy Vickers and grandchild of Mike and Susan Beeler 

Z Maria Casey, mom of Joe Casey 

Z Stephen Finger, friend of Jan Bass 

Z Sandra Ouzts, sister of Debra Ouzts 

Z Keith Ray, brother of Hank Ray 

Z Sally Thompson, sister-in-law of Patsy South 

Z Janette Gardner, aunt of Vickie Barfield 

Z Phil Johnson, cousin of Vickie Barfield 

Z Mark Bogard, cousin of Theresa Henry 

Z Ernie Davis, friend of Lee Bowling 

Z Jimmy Asbill, son of Shirley Swanson 

Z Bonnie Seibert, cousin of Jada Mitchell 

Z Sharon Hixon, friend of Vern Free 

Z Edna Wheelerôs mother, and granddaughter  
       Emily Wheeler 
Z Jada Johnson, niece of Erin Johnson 

Z Mike Chase, cousin of Vicky Henderson 

Z Mary Ann Ouzts, mother of Deborah Ouzts 
 
Homebound 
Z Sarah Cook 

Z Jackie Darby 

Z Pete Cox 

Z Linwood Swittenberg 
 
Members in Extended Care 
Z Adrian Trexler, The Brian Center 

Z Madge Bartsch, Generations of Chapin 

Z Martha Ferguson, NHC Parklane 

Z Lois Fulmer, Lexington Extended Care 

Z Mitch Mayer, Lexington Extended Care 
Z Jim Chapman, Brooks Rehabilitation 
Hospital, Jacksonville Florida 

 
Our members in extended care and members who have moved away would love to 
hear from you. Here are new addresses for the people who most recently moved: 
 
Jim Chapman 
Brooks Rehabilitation Hospital 
Room 3608 
3599 University Blvd. South 
Jacksonville, Florida 32216 
 

 

Members with Prayer Concerns 
Z Allen Semones, cancer treatments 

Z Tom Henry, cancer treatments 
 

 

Our prayers are with the  
family and loved ones of Flora 
Onley upon her passing on 
February 1, 2021. 
 
Our prayers are with Curtis 
Murphy upon the death of his 
mother, Lois R. Murphy,  
Seneca, SC, and his  aunt,  
Ethel M. Chumley, Woodruff, 
SC. 

Ruth Penney 
6060 Blue Ridge Dr., Apt. B 
Highlands Ranch, CO 80130 

 

Pat DuBose 
303 Kent Drive 
Greenville, NC 27858 
 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

YODA RULES 
Join us on  Tuesday, February 23, 2021 at 7:00 p.m.for our monthly  

discussion about biblical symbolism in science-fiction stories. This month, we'll be 

focusing on The Lord of the Rings trilogy. Whether you've read the books or 

watched themovies, join us for a quick journey through Middle Earth that   

         undoubtedly ends in the Garden of Eden.  

        Join Zoom Meeting 
        Yoda Rules Link 
        Meeting ID: 854 8861 6811 Passcode: FN2187  

ðJoseph W. Casey 
 

YOGA MINISTRY MONDAYS IN FEBRUARY  8:30 p.m. 

Come and join certified yoga instructors Vicky Saye Henderson and Pastor Linda Anderson 

for prayerful, spirit-filled weekly yoga classes at St. Andrew's. These all-levels classes are 

great for both those new to yoga as well as seasoned practitioners.  Questions?  

Contact Vicky for more info at (803) 269-3416.  

 
 

 

 

 

ALL BOOKED UP  

 (Womenôs Book Club) 

February 19, 2021 

@7:00 p.m. on Zoom. 

One Womanôs Army 

by: Charity Adams 

If you are interested in 

joining us, please  

contact Beth Mullins at 803-414-2971 or  

mullins417@hotmail. com 

 

Lutheran Men 

 

 

Join the Lutheran men  on Tuesday,  

February 9, 2021 at 6:15 p.m. on Zoom. 

ZOOM BIBLE STUDY WITH  

PASTOR TRUMP 
BIBLE STUDY CONTINUES:  We are working through Jeremiah. ALL 
ARE WELCOME!   

Wednesdays, at 6:00 p.m.  See the Zoom calendar for the link.  
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IN THE MEANTIME  

February 28, 2021  7:00 

p.m. 

 PLEASE JOIN US 

https://us02web.zoom.us/j/85488616811?pwd=c21IMjU3TmF4ZzE3VHliTTlmR1ZNZz09


 

SENDING  
PARTICIPANTS NEEDED FOR 

ONLINE  
WORSHIP SERVICES  

For our online worship services, we've enjoyed having different  
members record the Dismissal ("Go in peace. Serve the Lord") from 
their homes. This gives us all a chance to see people from our church 
community, and reminds us that ministry is going on in our homes 
even as our opportunities to gather in person are limited! Would you 
like to help with this? If you have a mobile phone, it's easy! If you'd be 
willing to record yourself or your household to be used in an  
upcoming worship service, please contact  Jenny Walrath  
(jwalrath@salutheran.com)  or Sandra Holland  
((sholland@salutheran.com). 

 
 

SOCIAL MINISTRY CORNER 

KIMBULUNGU FAMILY NEEDS 
We met Kimôs family a couple of years ago through the Lutheran Family Services refugee  

program. She and her seven kids, with one on the way, came to the US from the Congo after 

having lived for several years in a refugee camp in Africa. The children, ages 15 to 2, attend 

Richland One schools. Kim has a job nearby and uses public transportation to get to and from 

work. 

 

 The family currently lives in a three bedroom apartment about down Broad River Road 2 

miles from the church. She hopes to move to a house on February 20th and needs our help. 

We need you! We have one trailer available but could use another truck or two if you have that 

morning free. We also plan to provide them with a ñnew home starter kitò consisting of any 

items that a family needs when they move to a new house. 

Some examples: 

¶ Cleaning supplies (brushes, bucket, rubber gloves,  

 dishwashing and clothes detergents, Windex/ Lysol, etc., 

 vacuum cleaner, broom, mop, shelf liner, etc.) 

¶ Toilet paper  

¶ Paper towels 

¶ Sponges 

¶ Simple tools 

If you have questions, call (803-920-3547) or 

email me (btrump6659@gmail.com ). Thank 

you for continuing to be a giving community. 

 
ðBeth Trump 
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HVAC REPLACEMENT  

 

 

Old systems are currently being removed from the mechanical rooms. 

 

 

Second floor demolition is complete. 

 

 

First floor has begun, including the original boiler that was abandoned in place many 
years ago. 

 

 

Asbestos abatement is complete. 

 

 

The contractors have  taken great care to protect our flooring with  craft paper and poly. 

 

 

THANK YOU for your gifts that make these improvements possible.  We are preparing 
to be able to welcome people back, with a ñplace at the tableò for all! 
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